April 19, 2001

General Services Administration

Federal Technology Services

Information Technology Acquisition Center

GSA-FTS-ITAC-SDC

401 W. Peachtree St., STE 2700

Atlanta, GA  30308

Craig D. Norman

Vice President of Administration

Network Computing Services, Inc.

1200 Washington Avenue South

Minneapolis, MN  55415

Dear Mr. Norman:

Your proposal in response to Solicitation 4TS-TT-01-0001 is considered within the competitive range.  Written discussions in accordance with FAR 15.306(d) are necessary to address the following deficiency in your proposal:

Page 44 of your technical proposal states, “Contractor has proposed the use of existing GFE equipment located at the AHPCRC SRC for the IE server.  Pricing for the deployment, installation and support of the beta, full, and final releases assumes that the HPCMP concurs in the selection of the AHPCRC SRC to host the IE server”.

Your approach to deploy the system at one site is considered unacceptable.  Page 47, of Solicitation 4TS-TT-01-0001, information required to evaluate proposals, requires you to describe the approach to deploying the system at multiple sites, include deployment testing approach and deployment schedule approach including schedule risk analysis, describe approach to deployment control and tracking, and contractor/HPCMP personnel interaction. 

You are given the opportunity to describe your technical approach and management plan for multiple site deployment, training and contractor/HPCMP personnel interaction. 

In accordance with FAR 15.307, at the conclusion of your written discussions, you are given the opportunity to submit a best and final proposal revision.  Your final proposal revision shall be in writing and the Government intends to make award without obtaining further revisions.

Your response must be e-mailed to Charlotte.Coleman@wpafb.af.mil and tommy.thomas@gsa.gov, no later than 3:00 P.M. Eastern Standard Time, April 26, 2001.

Sincerely,

TOMMY G. THOMAS

Contracting Officer

